
CESWT-OD-NR          21 April 2021 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR Commander, Tulsa District 

SUBJECT: Tulsa District, Operations Division, Tenkiller Ferry Lake Master Plan Five Year Review 

1. Enclosed subject Memorandum for Operations-led interdisciplinary Tenkiller Ferry Lake Master Plan 
five-year review is submitted for review and approval in accordance with 30 January 2013 ER 1130-2-
550, and 15 August 2002 EP 1130-2-550. 

2. Point-of-contract in Operations Division is Mr. Jeff Knack, (918) 669-7660.  
 

 

 

Rex Ostrander 
Chief, Operations Division 
Tulsa District 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 

 
 
Encl 
 
Approved: __________________ Disapproved: ____________________ 
 
 
 
          
 

COL Scott Preston 
        Tulsa District Commander 
        U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Department of the Army 
CORPS OF ENGINEERS, TULSA DISTRICT 

2488 East 81st Street 
TULSA, OKLAHOMA  74137-4290 

 

 

 
CESWT-OD-NR          21 April 2021 
 

MEMORANDUM FOR Chief, Operations Division, Tulsa District (CESWT-OD/Rex Ostrander), 2488 E81st 
Street Tulsa, Oklahoma 74137 
 
SUBJECT: Tulsa District, Operations Division, Tenkiller Ferry Lake Master Plan Five Year Review 
 
1. Interdisciplinary Master Plan team, composed of project and district personnel and appointed by 
district leadership, assigned to conduct a five-year review of Tenkiller Ferry Lake Master Plan. 
 
2. The Project Master Plan meets guidelines established in the 30 January 2013 ER 113-2-550 and 15 
August 2002 EP 1130-2-550. 
 
3. A concise review of Tenkiller Ferry Lake Master Plan was conducted by an Operations-led 
interdisciplinary team. This review utilized Master Plan performance criteria and criteria in Chapter 3 of 
EP 1130-2-550 to determine if supplementation or revision is recommended. 
 
4. At the conclusion of the review, the Tenkiller Ferry Lake Master Plan continues to be relevant, and no 
supplementation or revision is needed. 
 
5.  This memorandum serves as an administrative record showing that the Tenkiller Ferry Lake Master 
Plan five-year review has been completed and no supplementation or revision is needed at this time.  
 
6. Please contact for further questions Mr. Jeff knack, Chief of Natural Resources and Recreation Branch. 
 
 
 
 
          

Amanda Palmer  
        Chief, Recreation Section 
        Tulsa District 

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
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